
 

 

 
 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF BONDUEL 

BONDUEL, WISCONSIN 54107 

Regular Board Meeting 

7:00 PM Bonduel High School/Middle School Library Media Center 

February 17th, 2025 

 

Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order by Board President Dennis Bergsbaken at 7:00 p.m.  All Board 

members were in attendance with the exception of Dale Bergsbaken.  Also in attendance were 

members of the public, staff, and administrators.   

 

A motion by Nate Burton was seconded by Julie Felhofer for approval of minutes of the February 

3rd, 2025, Regular Board Meeting.  The motion carried 6-0. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Greg Borowski for Voucher approval of checks 

numbered 112221 through 113283 for the period of 1/30/25 through 2/13/25 in the amount of 

$104,391.70 and an ACH payment of $171,228.27.  The motion carried 6-0. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Greg Borowski for Co-curricular voucher approval 

of checks numbered 32269-32271 for the period of 1/30/25 through 2/13/25 in the amount of 

$2,510.72.  The motion carried 6-0. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Greg Borowski for approval of the new hire as 

presented.  The motion carried 6-0. 

                                      

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Nate Burton to for the donation approvals as 

presented.  The motion carried 6-0. 

 

A motion by Julie Felhofer was seconded by Nate Burton for approval of the NEOLA Policy 34-

1, First Reading.  The motion carried 6-0. 

 

In discussion, administrator Joe Dawidziak gave an update on enrollment and Senior Citizen 

Breakfast.   

 

In the District Administrator’s Report, Joe Dawidziak discussed a recent letter from the 

Department of Education and potential policy ramifications, and upcoming statewide meeting, 

the potential of 25.26 calendar approval at the next Board meeting, an upcoming staff meeting 

related to support staff salary and benefits, and an athletic programming update. 

 

In the MS/HS Principal’s Report, Mr. Ward updated the Board on recent and upcoming ACT 

preparations, the scheduling process and window for High School classes next Fall, existing and 

new courses, English and Math placement, the potential of a reduction in Study Halls, and the 

recent Success Day. 

 

In the Elementary Principal’s Report, Mrs. Groeneveld discussed the conclusion of Winter 

Aimsweb testing, the practice of literary skills and family practice activities, upcoming 



 

 

AimsWeb and Forward testing, the 100th day of school, a recent service project, Valentine’s Day 

activities, an upcoming Kindergarten Field Trip to Children’s Museum, recent guest speakers, 

the recent SRO day, a recent 3rd grader poster contest winner, and the upcoming March is 

Reading month to coincide with the upcoming Book Fair. 

 

A motion by Dave Bohm was seconded by Nina Rouse to adjourn to closed session as authorized 

under Wisconsin Statute 19.85(1)(c)(e) for the purposes of considering or discussing issues 

pertaining to compensation of certified, noncertified and administrative staff.  The motion carried 

6-0. 

  

A motion by Nate Burton was seconded by Greg Borowski to reconvene to open session.  The 

motion carried 6-0. 

 

A motion by Julie Felhofer was seconded by Nina Rouse to approve the preliminary notice of 

non-renewal as presented.  The motion carried 6-0. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m. 

 

      Board Clerk, Greg Borowski 

 


